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Hi Shaggers, 

Our Halloween Party – what can I say?  Congratulations to each of the winners.  Best Female:  Polly Tuttle (the “green” 
witch), Best Male:  Steve Pettigrew (my favorite hippie), Best Couple:  Edith Loy and Bob Bason (it’s so easy a caveman can 
do it!).  Everyone looked great.  A good time was had by all! 
The first session of the junior shag lessons was a great hit.  We’re hoping to get more participation, so please get the word 
out.  The committee will be meeting soon to schedule the next session and to gear up for the adult lessons.  More information 
to follow. 
Our yard sale was a great success.  Thanks to Bobbie McLamb and all of the volunteers.  Once again, BSC has set another 
record, most money made at a yard sale.  Participation and team work make this club what it is today. 
Be sure to make plans to ride the float in the Graham Christmas parade on December 1.  See Judy Lindley if you are 
interested in participating. 
Don’t forget to mark your calendar for our Christmas Party scheduled for December 15 at the Moose Lodge.  The flyer is 
posted on the website. 
At the next business meeting, November 16, elections for officers will be held.  New this year will be Sergeant at Arms and 
the Board of Directors membership.  Please come out and support the club.  Your vote counts! 
Please keep volunteering your time, energy and ideas. 
See you Friday – keep on Shagging! 
 

Jim West 
jswest@mebtel.net 

   Minutes of the August Business Meeting – October 19, 2007 
Submitted by Michelle Thomas 

Attendees: 
Michelle Thomas David Satterfield Ronnie Gregory Denise Upchurch 
Chuck Upchurch Clint Sharpe Angie Sharpe Mary Gregory 

Bobbie Keel Tracy Keel Sheila Walker Hugh Walker 
Mary Ann Lynch Jimmy Lynch Evelyn Turner Lynda Justice 
Betty Honeycutt Ed Smith Patti Smith Louise Flanigan 
Jonnie Ellington Pam McHone Steve McHone Bob Maccia 

Joan Kimbro Edith Loy Steve Pettigrew ` 
Wayne Vincent Lu Vincent Butch Dowd Pam Hord 
George Dedrick Kathy Cotton Dwight Cotton Ed Wills 
Penny Simmons Brian Johnson Jim Parker Rhonda Webster 

Sissy Tillman Steve Willamson Stephanie West June Graham 
Randy Graham Charles Lindley Judy Lindley Jim West 

Marjorie 
Throckmorton 

Aileen Tye   

 

1. The October 19th, meeting was brought to order with welcoming remarks from the President. 
2. Secretary’s report was approved as published in the Shag Rag.  Current membership was at 225 members. 
3. The treasurer read through the latest report.  Current balance as of October 19th - $10,641.32. 
4. Bob Maccia reported on the nominees for 2008 officers and board members.  The nominees listed below accepted 

their nominations and were present at business meeting per the bylaws. 
President – Jim West     Board of Directors 

       Sheila Walker    -Carol Pettigrew 
Vice President – Louise Flanigan                  -Steve Pettigrew 
Secretary – Pam Mchone     -Steve McHone  
Treasurer – June Graham     -Butch Dowd 
Sergeant At Arms – Hugh Walker    -Ed Smith 
     Chuck Upchurch   -Jonnie Ellington  
                    Jim Parker    -Penny Simmons 
                                Tracy Keel    -Judy Lindley 
       -Lynda Justice 
       -Joan Kimbro 



 
 
5. The Halloween Party was reported on by Stephanie West. 
6. Judy Lindley reminded members, that after Halloween was a good time to buy candy for the Graham Christmas 

parade. 
7. Stephanie West gave an update for the Club Christmas Party which will be held December 15th at the Moose Lodge.  

DJ will be David Sessoms.  Room Specials are available at the LaQuinta Inn.  See Stephanie for additional details. 
8. Ronnie Gregory updated members on the 2008 Meals On Wheels.  Committees have been meeting and they need the 

clubs help.  See Angie Sharpe for silent auction items and Louise Flanigan has a sign up sheet for door duty. 
9. Fall Cyclone – November 3rd 
Danville “Meet the Area” Shag Club Party – November 10th 
10. June Graham had the final report from Fun Monday.  Sales from the Fun Monday made the club $1,879.  

Congratulations to June and her committee. 
11. Bobbie Keel reported on the success of the club’s Yard Sale.  She thanked all her volunteers.  This yard sale made 

the most ever - $710.  This money will be matched by the club and will be equally split between Christmas Cheer 
and Shagging for Hope for Cancer Patients. 

12. Stephanie West reported that Junior Shag Lessons began on October 6th.  Details on adult lessons are forthcoming.  
A motion was made and approved for the club to provide $100 for snacks for Junior Lessons. 

13. Louise Flanigan reported on the Sunshine News. 
14. Motion was presented to the members for our club to donate $300 to the Junior Shagger Association.  This motion 

was passed. 
15. Steve Pettigrew was the lucky member of the 50/50 pot in the amount of $73. 
16. Meeting was adjourned – the next business meeting will be held November 16th – Election Night. 

 
 

******Please get those memberships renewed****** 
Thanks, 
Michelle 

Current Membership    !!!!         
225 

 
Treasury Report 

 
Balance on 09/07/07 $$8566.90 

 
     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Treasury Report 
Balance on  9/07/07  $8566.90 

 
  

Income 
 Expenses 

Fun Monday Items $3,557.00  Fun Monday Items $1,042.00 
50/50 Business Meeting 85.00  D.J.’s 500.00 
Pool Party Duck Race 50.00  Club Banner 106.50 
Pool Party Non-Members 40.00  Office Supplies 4.49 
1st  Place Fun Monday  
Ticket Sales 

200.00  SOS Tea Party 600.00 

Membership 45.00  Change for Yard Sale 200.00 
Interest Earned 0.41    
Void Fun Monday Check 150.00    
Tea Party Donation 100.00    
A.C.S.C. Reimbursement. 300.00    

Total Income = $4,527.41  Total Expenses = $2,452.99 
Balance on  10/19/07  $10,641.32 



 
 
 
 
 

 
November 2, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   
 DJ is Rockin' Ron Russ.    

November 9, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   

 DJ is  David Sessoms 
November 16, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Business Meeting, Election of Officers and Birthday Night at Master's in the Ramada from 
8:00 PM - 1:00 AM    
DJ is Mike Harding  
November 23, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    
DJ is Hugh “The Dancin Man” Walker  

November 30, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    

DJ is "Showtime" Brent Lloyd 
December 7, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    
DJ is Rick "Biggun" Turner   

December 14, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM   

 DJ is  Roy "Shagdaddy" Childress 
December 15, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Annual Christmas Party at the Moose Lodge 8:00 PM - 12:30 AM    
DJ is David Sessoms   
December 21, 2007 

Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    
DJ is Jim Waye   

December 28, 2007 
Burlington Shag Club "Shag Night at Master's in the Ramada from 9:00 PM - 1:00 AM    

DJ is TBA 
 
 
 

                                           
                    November 16, 2007 
                          8:00 PM 
                       Ramada Inn 
 
 
 

SOS Cards are on Sale NOW for $30.00, 
please Call 

Michelle Thomas at 336-512-3592. 
 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 

November Name December Name 
1 Peter Breth 4 Terry Gardner 
4 Ken Hepler 4 Brenda Smith 
6 Chip Caldwell 5 Carol Pettigrew 
8 Martha Shoffner 5 Jim Parker 
9 Sherry Dixon 8 Aileen Tye 
9 Ben Walker 11 Marion Decowski 

14 Rick P. Turner 14 Sue Weiss 
15 Sharon Bason 16 Judy Satterfield 
17 Eric Raeford 17 Zeke McFayden 
17 Angie Sharpe 20 Darrell Nix 
20 June Graham 21 Gerry Holland 
20 Gloria Thompson 24 Lynn Blyth 
21 Susan Harrell 25 Chris Haughton 
21 Jo Ann Robinson 30 Warren Long 
21 Donna Jones 31 Randy Graham 
25 Carol Oakley 31 Gayle Holopainen 
25 Sheila Walker   
26 Linda Maccia   
26 Bridget Robertson   
27 Don Boone   
27 Bob Farrar   

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Don Young 
 
 

There is only one new member to be posted in this issue.  Everyone please help to have names 
appear here each and every month by asking people to join our club. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

  

       Sunshine News! 
  

  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please keep all of these dear friends and their families in your thoughts and prayers during their time of sickness and or grief.   
For anyone needing to report someone’s name to the Sunshine committee for any reason, please contact Louise 
Flanigan-committee chair, and Mary Gregory-web master.   
You may reach Louise by email address: lflanigan@bellsouth.net or by phone 336-227-0902. 
You may reach Mary by email address: windmill@triad.rr.com or by phone  
336-585-1118. 

 

           
 

If you would like anything included in the newsletter, please send it to me via email at either of the following 
addresses: walkerhugh@bellsouth.net and walkshei@armc.com.  I will do my best to include your articles, 
pictures, or comments in the next issue.  Please remember that items for the newsletter should always be of 
good taste and of a positive note.  When in question, I will defer to the President for final approval. 
 

All Articles for the December Shag Rag are due to the editor no later then 5:00 PM November  20, 2007.  Any 
items received after that date will be held for the next issue the following month.  I do my best to get this news 
letter out in a timely manner, but it is very difficult when I do not receive items until on or after the first of the 
month, so please get you items in quickly. 
 

Thank you, 
Sheila Walker 
Shag Rag Newsletter Editor 
 
 

A Job Well Done !!! 
The BSC Yard Sale that was held October 13, 2007 

 

I would like to say thank you to Bobbie McLamb and her committee for a great job in organizing setting up and 
working this years yard sale.  As reported, this year’s total yard sale income topped all previous years with a huge 

$710.00 
Thank You to the club members also for donating and assisting Bobbie in this undertaking.    It always amazes me at 

the work that is done and the way this club pulls together.  You are a great group of people!!! 

 
 

Date: 11/8/2007.... Denise Upchurch's Uncle Passed away...... Please keep Denise and family in your 
thoughts and prayers.................... 
Date: 11/8/2007.... Randy Graham has had surgery and will be home for a couple weeks recovering...... 
Please keep Randy in your thoughts and prayers.................... 

Date: 10/31/2007.... (ORT)Rick Turner's Mother Passed away...... Please keep Rick and family in your 
thoughts and prayers.................... 
Date: 10/19/2007.... Brenda Smith's Uncle Passed away...... Please keep Brenda and family in your 
thoughts and prayers.................... 
Date: 10/19/2007.... Becky McKee Had foot surgery and is recovering well...... Get Well Soon 
Becky!.................... 

Date: 10/16/2007.... Ron Jeffries had surgery and is home recovering...... Please keep Ron in your thoughts 
and prayers.................... 

 



 

 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 

Voting in November is the: 
New Slate of 2008 Nominees For Office.  

 

They will be introduced and formally ask to accept their nomination during the 
October Business meeting.   The vote will take place during the November business 

meeting and the new officers will be sworn in during the Christmas Party in 
December.  

 
President – 1 Year Term 

Vice President – 1 Year Term 
Secretary – 1 Year Term 
Treasurer – 1 Year Term 

Sergeant At Arms – 1 Year Term 
4 Board of Director positions – 2 Year Term 

 

For the office of President:  Jim West     Sheila Walker 
For the office of Vice-President:  Louise Flanigin 

For the office of Secretary:  Pam McHone 
For the office of Treasury:  June Graham 

For the office of Sergeant at Arms:   Hugh Walker     Chuck UpChurch  
                                                 Jim Parker          Tracy Keel 

For the Board Members:  Carol Pettigrew    Steve Pettigrew   Steve McHone 
Butch Dowd     Ed Smith   Johnnie Ellington  Penny Simmons  Judy Lindly 

Lynda Justice   Joan Kimbro 
 

You must be present to cast your vote so please take time to review the candidates 
and come cast your vote. 

  
 

 
 
 

ACSC Meeting on September 22, 2007 
 
Ron Whisenant reported 3236 SOS cards had been sold by shag clubs.  This was 101 more cards sold than in 2006.  
Also, Ron spoke about a Support Group for SOS’ers and said he will have a future website.  Hector welcomed 
everyone to SOS and thanked the Enhancement Committee for their hard work with Fun Sunday and Fun Monday.  
He gave the name & address of a guy who suffered a heart attack at Fun Sunday…Charlie Leonard, 2167 Fort 
Pemberton Dr., Charleston, SC 29412 – Phone 843-437-2954.  Hector was there and assisted in getting medical help.  
The parade chairman, Don David reported that April 2008 will be our 14th SOS Parade and the title will be “A Pair of 
7’s”.  Bass Lake Area Shag Society and Battle Field Boogie Club of Virginia were voted into ACSC. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

                  
 

                



                                                                                           
                                                                       
To advertise in both areas the price list is as follows: 
        Size   One-half year  Full Year 
Business Card    $50.00   $90.00 
One Quarter of Page  $75.00   $130.00 
One Half Page   $130.00   $200.00 
 
To advertise in one or the other areas the price list is as follows: 
        Size   One-half Year  Full Year 
Business Card    $35.00   $60.00 
One Quarter of Page  $50.00   $95.00 
One Half Page   $85.00   $130.00 
 
If you sell or buy an advertisement, please forward The information 
to Mary Gregory as soon as possible.  Mary will place it on the 
website and forward it to the editor of the newsletter for printing.  
Please forward all payments to David Satterfield.   
 
If you would like to advertise with us, there is space available.  Contact the newsletter editor, or one 
of the club officers and we will be happy to set up whichever type of advertising you prefer. 
Newsletter Editor:  Sheila Walker 336-227-8029 
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Burlington Shag Club 
P. O. Box 1174 
Burlington, NC 27216-1174 
 
 

 

Sharing Helping Always Giving 
 

The purpose or our Club is to Promote and Preserve Shag Dancing and Beach Music. 


